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A standard Class 4MT 2-6-0 backs in a train of parcels and goods stock toward the buffers at the end of platform 2 a the west end of Chester General station early one cold morning with traces of frost on the sleepers. By this time, the central track which allowed train locos at the buffers to uncouple and run round their trains had been taken up leaving train locos to wait until a loco had buffered up at the other end and taken the train out (circa 1964).
Meetings up to Monday 29th October 2012

Following the decision to motorise the points in the fiddle yard, Kevin has undertaken the job of wiring point motors and attaching them. The quarry end of the fiddle yard is now almost complete and Barry has been busy acquiring more point motors to do the other end of the fiddle yard. 

Rowland has the outline station building and placed it on the layout. It needs a little ‘fettling’ and we should see the results in November. In the meantime Ian has been working on the quarry buildings, which should also be ready during November.

Roger is working on the chapel, which will take centre stage in the village. Illuminated stained glass windows, organ music and a peal of bells have been suggested!

Meetings up to Monday 25th February

All the trackwork is now soldered to dropper wires beneath the layout and the boards have been successfully tested for electrical continuity. We have agreed the purchase of some new track to replace some of the secondhand track and the next job will be to marry up the wiring with the control panels being built by Kevin. The layout is booked to appear at the North Wales Area Group’s exhibition on Saturday 6th July – so the pressure is on!

Roger has taken the village board home to fit his chapel and our recent recruit, Norman (from Shotton) has produced some well painted people and a children’s playground. He has also taken the quarry board to add some detail to it.
Rowland has built a second DeWinton vertical boilered quarry loco – an improvement on his first one and that was good enough for our needs.

We discussed controllers and decided that we could use the Morley controllers used on “Cragmill” as it was most unlikely that the two layouts would ever appear at the same show at the same time. The circular lines could run off any spare secondhand controller that we had to hand so no purchase would be required on that front.

We discussed the board supports and enquiries are to be made in various places for materials suitable to make folding legs. An article in one of Pete’s American model railroad magazines described the construction of legs that seemed suitable for our purpose.

So we need to get the wiring finished, then build and fit folding legs to the boards and finally devise a method of fixing the ‘sea’ to the front of the layout and we have four months or 40 working hours to complete it. No pressure then!
Meetings on Mondays weekly from 7ish at Percy Road, Wrexham
























